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BOARD MEETING MINUTES, 
July 13, 2015
The meeting was called to order at 7:14 PM at the Filtration Plant.
Attending:       Phil Abel, Bryan Cameron, and Bud Everts.  

Also present:   Stacey Johnson.
Communication and correspondence: 
1. There was no quorum for the June 8, 2015 meeting. No meeting was held.
Consent Calendar – (Review finances and approve minutes)

1. 
Approval of the financial report.

2. 
Approval of the previous meeting minutes (May 2015).  

    
 The consent calendar was not approved. The consent calendar will be reviewed and   addressed during the August meeting.
Operations Report:  
1. Stacey reviewed the Special District Risk Management Authority (SDRMA) Property and Liability coverage and invoice with the Board. The CSD carries general wastewater operational liability. Insurance and fees come to approximately $1050.00 annually.
2. CSDA dues – Stacey will check on the cost of the dues to be a member of the California Special Districts Association and find out what services they provide. The dues and penalty for not carrying CSDA membership are automatically included in the SDMRA invoice.
3. Stacey reviewed the Santa Clara County “General Ledger Account Analysis Report” (Fund 1670) format with the Board. The report (account statement) is received from the County monthly. Stacey also reviewed the excel spreadsheet used to reconcile the 1670 account, the interest earned from the account, and the tax roll payments made to the account. The spreadsheet is also used to track expense and income as input to the annual “Financial Transaction Report” submitted to the State Controller’s office.
Old and New Business:
1. The board reviewed John Lipka’s second request (document #3 of 3 received 2/9/2015). The letter pertained to the CSD “Wastewater Collection System Connection Charges” as detailed in section 6 of ordinance 97-2. John’s letter indicted that John feels that the connection charge to hookup to the system as a new connection is unreasonable. The board reviewed the issue and after substantial discussion determined that CSD ordinance’s connection fee should remain as defined. Several districts were researched as to what they charged for new service. Kirk communicated to Stacey earlier in the month that the Marin County District, which is approximately the same size as ours, changes $35k for new service hookups. Stacey will draft a response to notify John of the Board’s decision.
Adjournment:

Bud moved to adjourn the meeting to August 10, 2015 at the Filtration Plant (19605 Manzanita Drive). Bryan seconded the motion. Motion Approved Unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:19P.M.
